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A Note from the Executive Director

For the past three years, our staff and board have gathered together for a memorial service.  The service was started out of a need by our staff to grieve.  I would love to say that every woman who walks through our doors chooses life, but unfortunately that is not the case.  Every year, despite our best efforts, women who visit our center choose abortion.  In most cases these mothers have not acknowledged or embraced the humanity of their child.  While a mother may choose to barely glance at the ultrasound screen, our nurse stares at a baby created in the image of God.  So when she gets the news that the baby’s life has been taken, it grieves her deeply.  In many cases, our staff may be the only people who ever acknowledge the humanity of these unborn children, and the only ones who actively mourn their loss.  The choice for abortion is doubly painful for our staff.   Not only do we emotionally connect with these unborn children, but we connect with their mothers.  Our hearts bleed for them as they share the many heartaches that have led them to this moment.  I am convinced that there is no greater desperation than that of a woman who is considering taking the life of her child.  Regardless of whether or not they acknowledge it, these women experience desperation and vulnerability to a degree that is incomprehensible to most.  The enemy, along with the abortion industry, has preyed upon this desperation and vulnerability and told them that the choice for abortion is an easy solution without consequences.  Our staff sees what is happening in the spiritual realm. For us, the choice for abortion does  not only mean the death of a child, but it represents a spiritual and emotional death for that mother, and we grieve for them both.  Prior to the memorial service, we revisit the stories of our clients that chose abortion.  We spend time in prayer about their babies.  In many cases, the Lord will reveal the gender of the child to us, or even a name.  At the service we retell the story of the mother and light a candle for her unborn child.  This year’s memorial service was last week.  As I sat and watched our nurse Renee cry as she told the heartbreaking story of a loved client and cry even more as she shared the name that God had revealed to her for that client’s baby girl, I was overwhelmed with God’s love for us in the midst of our darkest sin.  I thought about this service from the perspective of the mothers of these aborted babies.  What if I were one of them?  What if I had chosen abortion for my child?  Does God love me enough to have a room full of people crying over my pain, and praying for me?  Despite my choice, does He love me enough to give my baby a name?  The answer is YES.  His love for us is unfathomable.  He is always behind the scenes working things together for our good even in the midst of our sin.  These mothers may never know that this memorial service has taken place.  It makes me look forward to the day where all things will be revealed and we will be able to see what He has orchestrated on our behalf in the midst of our darkest times.    
Our Stats
We have seen 455 new individuals in 2012 and had 1,550 appointments. We have performed 242 free pregnancy tests (202 positive and 40 negative).  We have counseled 84 women considering abortion.  We have provided 231 parents with food, diapers, clothing, formula etc.  We have helped 193 women find pre-natal care.  We have provided 84 women with professional counseling.  We have shared the gospel with 136 individuals, prayed with 390, and provided 235 with spiritual encouragement. We have cried with these women, laughed with them, and shared in their joys and sorrows.  All of it has been a privilege.  
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Tour de Life
	     Please mark your calendars for the Sixth Annual 
    Tour de Life  set for Mother’s Day Weekend 2013.  
                     We hope you can join us!


Thanks to the 2012 Baby Bottle Campaign Participants

	Covenant Christian Church       
	First Baptist Church Mandeville       
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	Faith Bible Church 
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	St. Timothy United Methodist
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	Faith Presbyterian Church
	New Zion Baptist Church
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Our Board of Directors

	Mark Siverd, President
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	Debbie Wondergem

Northlake Assembly of God                
	Drew Maliskas

Covenant Christian Church
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	Nancy Frantz

Our Lady Of The Lake Catholic Church

	Joe Taylor

Church of the King
	Mike Mier
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Our Medical Advisor

Dr. Ted Guillory, Medical Director


